Notice of Bid/Request for Proposal

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
City of Pensacola
Notice of Receipt of Unsolicited Proposal for CNG FUELING STATION at 2980 Old Chemstrand Road

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City of Pensacola, Florida, a municipal corporation of the State of Florida, has received an unsolicited proposal for a qualifying public-private partnership project in accordance with Florida Statute 287.05712 for the construction and operation of a compressed natural gas (CNG) fueling station to be located at 2980 Old Chemstrand Road (the “Project”). In accordance with Florida Statute 287.05712, the City will accept alternative proposals for the Project until 2:30 p.m. on September 12, 2016.
Persons or entities wishing to submit alternative proposals for the Project (“Proposers”) may do so by delivering sealed proposals to: City of Pensacola Purchasing Office, Attn: George Maiberger, 222 West Main St., 6th Floor, Pensacola, Florida 32502. Each sealed proposal submitted should be clearly marked on the outside: “Sealed Proposal – CNG FUELING STATION.”
All proposals must be submitted no later than 2:30 p.m. (local time) on September 12, 2016, and must contain the information and materials required under Fla. Stat. 287.05712(5), the additional proposal submission requirements required by the City, a $25,000 non-refundable proposal review fee payable to the City of Pensacola, Florida. Any proposal received after 2:30 p.m. on September 12, 2016, will not be accepted. Responsibility for submitting timely proposals rests solely with Proposers; the City will not be responsible for any delays caused by mail, courier service or other occurrence.
Proposals will be ranked in order of preference by the City. In ranking the proposals, the City will consider factors in accordance with Florida Statute 287.05712 that include, but are not limited to, professional qualifications, general business terms, innovative design techniques or cost-reduction terms, and finance plans. The City reserves the right to reject any or all proposals, or as provided under Section 287.05712, Florida Statutes, to award and negotiate an interim agreement and/or comprehensive agreement with the firm whose proposal best serves the interests of the City. Nothing contained herein shall be interpreted as an obligation or binding agreement by the City regarding the Project.
All proposals received in response to this Notice will become the property of the City of Pensacola and will not be returned. Such proposals and related information shall be subject to applicable provisions of the Florida Public Records Law.
